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2010 BOARD MEMBERS 
 
President—Richard Parrish                      
714-393-8582 rcp1937@aol.com 
VP/Activities–Don Ratzlaff 714-529-

5062   wadedon@pacbell.net                                    
Secretary– Tissy Hatcher  714-431-1119                                       
billo_hatcher@yahoo.com                                            
Treasurer Joe Goff                                                                                                 
949-768-4627                                                             
joe@abt-tax.com                                                           
Technical–Gerald O’Brien                                          
(With two co-directors-see below)                                    
714-777-0771                                                                    
ylgarden@aol.com                                                         
Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland                          
714-633-5797                                                                     
newsletter@ocmafc.org                                                 
Immediate Past President                                                   
Mark Schwing                                                                        
714-970-1696                                                 
mschwing@earthlink.net                                                                                                                  

COMMITTEES 
 
ACCC Representative- Larry Conkol                                                                              
714-535-1411                                                
Breakfast Committee-                            
Terry Collings 714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net                                   
Club Greeter-Doris Marshall                  
310-378-5061 dandd51@gmail.com              
Election Chairperson-                                  

Kathie Mc Call   714-633-0946                                 
dkmccal@socal.rr.com                        
Historian & Librarian-  Dick Smith       
949-770-6847 modeladick@yahoo.com                              
Merchandise Director             
Cathy O’Brien 714-777-0771 
ylgsrden@aol.com                                    
Pancake Breakfast Setup &               
Coordination-Mark Schwing                                           
714-970-1696 mschwing@earthlink.net     
Raffle-Charles Cohen 562-431–3645 
candhcohen@roadrunner.com               
Refreshments-Colleen Schmidt             
714-524-2659 dt_schmidt@sbcglobal.net                      
Regional Representative-                       
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769                         
onebootscooter@yahoo.com                  
Scholarship Committee                        
Joanie Harris 562-431-9630                     
trinkets6@verizon.net                             
Sheila Plotkin      714-962-2117                                          
Carolyn Ratzlaff  714-529-5062              
wadedon@pacbell.net                     
Sunshine & Sorrow                               
Jeanne Parrish 714-999-0611 
jprp60@aol.com                                        
Technical Committee-                              
Bob Jeffries 714-529-6216                   
bpjeffriesaa@att.net                                    
John Knox 562-697-2545                              
knoxbox59@aol.com                                   
Web Master-Chris Enright                        
949-481-8780  webmaster@ocmafc.com    
Web Site Info Entry-Lew Lewis               
417-443-1942 hglewis@centurylink.net 
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The July Pot Luck meeting was so successful we will have an AUGUST POT 
LUCK meeting. Look for details a page or two back.                                            
The 4th Thursday breakfast at Arthurs was well attended and the 1st Saturday 
―BS‖ breakfast at  Spiros is coming up. You are missing out on some great eat-
ing & socializing if you aren’t attending.                                                                       
Our Goodyear tire purchase from Kelsey Tire ended with all 44 tires, tubes and 
liners distributed.                                                                                                            
Although I won the hard luck trophy last month, Bob Hawkins came up to talk 
after the meeting with a far more serious problem than mine. Hopefully he will 
tell us about it at the August meeting.                                                                  
Congratulations to Rick and Louise Hall on their Touring MARC of excellence 
award at San Diego.                                                                                                            
You may want to keep Dick Smith’s excellent article in July’s Distributor on 
interchangeable Model A parts and sources for purchasing them. It is a great 
resource. Thanks Dick.                                                                                     
Reserve October 22nd for The Presidents tour and Poker Run to Oak 
Glen, not Julian as previously advertised. This is the first time in 10 years. 
Don’t miss it. You have 2 ½ months to prepare. Maybe this could be your 
1st tour? Bring the kids, grand kids, friends and neighbors.                           
The tour will be on country roads easily traveled in any stock Model A. 
There will be frequent stops with 5 playing cards drawn along the way. 
We will stop in a park for lunch prior to arriving at Oak Glen. Your lunch 
will be piping hot since you cooked it on your Model A manifold, a time 
honored Model A method.                                                                              
If you are timid choose something pre cooked that just needs heating. 
For adventure and fame, try something creative, maybe Road Rage 
Ragu, Speed Shift Shrimp, Meandering Meatloaf, Cruise Stew, Motoring 
Macaroni, Back Road Burritos or an old favorite, Road Kill Rancheros. 
People’s choice for the best of the best will be awarded a bottle of wine. 
(What wine goes with Road Kill?).                                                                      
You will have time at Oak Glen to check out numerous orchards, cafes, 
an antique store, a petting zoo, a 1930s school, and local apples to pur-
chase in many varieties. THIS IS NOT THE END OF THE TOUR! 
The return trip home will be on different country roads. We will stop at a 
park close to home for the opening of your poker card envelopes and a 
dessert of apple pie.  There will be several poker hand winners but we 
will ALL be winners having driven the Oak Glen Tour. 

Richard 
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Activity 
Schedule 

 

NEXT MEETING: AUGUST 11, 2011  

7: 30 PM at CHOC 

Deadline for next Distributor  is  August 29, 2011                                                    
Type or write all articles and ads and  e-mail to:                             
newsletter@ocmafc.com or prhyland@att.net                                                                   

Or mail to: 244 No Goldenspur Way,                                        
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

2011/12 TOUR/ACTIVITIES CALENDAR    

 

Aug 6 (SAT) First Saturday BS session at 

Spiro’s Restaurant in Orange, CA; 8am on 
August 6th at 513 E Chapman Ave, Orange, 
CA (714) 633 4588.  Model A topics dis-
cussed at length.  Try it, you’ll like it! 

Aug 14th (SUN) Display day at Fullerton 

Airport; 10am to 2pm.  You are invited to 
display (park) your Model A, or vintage car, 
on the Tarmac at Fullerton Airport along 
with vintage Airplanes.  Great food at the 
airport  restaurant.                                    

Aug 20 (SAT) OPEN-Please see me 

(Don Ratzlaff) with help in organizing an 
event for August.                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aug 27 (SAT)  50th Anniversary  

Party 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM. Garden 

Grove Elks, 11551 Trask Ave, Garden 
Grove, CA. Phone: 714-534-0226This is 
our big 50th Anniversary Party!  Get your 

reservations in NOW. If  you have not 

already sent your RSVP, please do so 
ASAP (Last day to RSVP is July 31st). 
Space is limited.  Contact Tissy Hatcher 
(714) 546-8554 , Bev Marsh (714) 373-9769 
or Kathie McCall (714) 633-0946 if  you 
have any questions.  You do know this is 

“free” for members, don’t you?  

Sep 4( SUN) We have been invited to 

bring our Model A’s to the Lyons    

Museum on Sunday, September 4th ,   

to be showcased in an event titled ―Cars 
and Cockpits‖.   A brief  description of  
the event is given  on Page 4.                        

Sep 10 (SAT) International 

Model A Day—Be sure to drive your 

Model A!!!   

Sep 17 (SAT) Progressive 

Brunch  will begin at 10:00 AM with 

appetizers at the home of  Jerry & Cathy 
O’Brien, 5340 Los Altos Lane, Yorba 
Linda, CA 92886. We will then journey to 
the home of  Sheila Plotkin, 9371 Ports-
mouth Drive, Huntington Beach, CA 
92646  for the main course. Our last stop 
will be at Bruce & Joanie Harris’ 12862 
Spur Lane, Rossmoor, CA 90720 for de-
sert. Please sign  up and pay by Sept 7. 
The cost is $5.00 per person.  Sheila     
provided directions to each location but 
we simply did not have room to print 
them. Questions??? Please call Sheila 
Plotkin  at 714-962-2117.                                             

(Activities continued on Page 4) 

August 14 (THURS) Regular monthly 

meeting  BUT——–——It’s our second 

and final Pot Luck at the regular meetings.  

Please see page 12 for details.  NOTE: Pot Luck  
starts at 6:00 PM-Meeting at 7:30. 
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Join us for good food 

and great company... 

  Fourth Thursday Breakfast Bunch      

Schooner or Later 

241 Marina Drive 

Long Beach, CA 90803 

562-430-3495 

Info--Terry Collings…                                                                                                    

(714) 970-7194 

  

Oct 22 (SAT) The Presidents tour 

and Poker Run to Oak Glen, not 

Julian as previously advertised. This is the 
first time in 10 years. Don’t miss it. You have 
2 ½ months to prepare. Maybe this could be 
your 1st tour? Bring the kids, grand kids, 
friends and neighbors.  For further informa-
tion please see ―The Presidents Letter‖ In 
this issue.  More information will flow in the 
next two months. 

                                                                                   

Nov 19 (SAT) Coast Guard Mu-

seum at Port Hueneme, CA. 

Dec 10  (SAT) Late afternoon and eve-

ning tour to the ―Mission Inn‖ in Riverside, 
CA. 

Aug 4-26, 2012  Early Ford Tour to the 

Baltic Countries. Info: email Lee Chase at 
modeltchase@yahoo.com or call him at:   

SWAP MEETS 

Aug 7 (SUN) Long Beach Swap Meet at  

Long Beach Veterans Stadium                                   

Sep 11 (SUN) Long Beach Swap Meet 
at  Long Beach Veterans Stadium                                           

Aug 21 (SUN) San Fernando Valley 

Model A & Model T Clubs  at Rancho San 

Antonio, 21000 Plummer, Chatsworth, CA 6:00 
AM-12:00 PM .  

Sep 25 (SUN) Paradise Swap Meet at 

Western Regional Little League Regional Head-
quarters, 6707 Little League Drive, San Berna-
dino, CA. Info? Call 909-875-4545 or 909-232-9514.  

 

Lyon Air Museum 
(Continued from Activities Page 3                                                  

Lyon Air Museum, a premier Southern 
California showcase for vintage military 
aircraft and automobiles, is inviting select 
car clubs such as ours to play host for a 
―Cars & Cockpits Day‖. These events are 
scheduled for the first Sunday of  each 
month and limited to 50 exhibit cars.  The 

invite reads as follows:                                                                            

―For Sunday September 4th you and your 
group will receive a reduced rate to visit 
the amazing Lyon Air Museum. Entrance 
will be $9 instead of  $12 that is what we of-
fer all of  the car clubs. Additionally, there 
will be coffee and donuts; also we are offer-
ing a special tour of  Crevier Classic Cars. 
Please have your group arrive between 9 & 
10 and they can leave at 11:30 or you are 
welcome to stay as long as you want.‖ 

I have a German Restaurant set for after 
the museum where we can gather for 
lunch, etc. (signup sheet at meeting night) 

Lyon Air  Museum facility, located near 
John Wayne Airport in Orange County. 
The Museum    address is:  19300 Ike Jones 
Rd, Santa Ana, CA 92707  

http://www.best-of-web.com/pages/100314-200853-986042.html
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Orange County Model A Ford Club 
A California Nonprofit Public Benefits Corporation 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Date:  Thursday, July 14, 2011 

Time:  7:15 pm 

Location: Children’s Hospital of Orange County         Wade Education Center       54 members in attendance 

The meeting was called to order by Richard Parrish, President, with a flag salute led by Don Goodwin. 

Visitors – Doris Marshall was absent tonight so Kathie McCall announced Jerry and Patty Neat are new members with a 1930 
Tudor.  Derrel and Diane Gollihugh are attending tonight’s meeting. 

Roster Drawing – The name pulled for tonight’s drawing were Wayne and Martie Wiedle.  The pot was $40.  Unfortunately, 
they were not at the meeting so the pot rolls over to $50 for the August meeting. 

Minutes – A motion was made and approved that the minutes are approved as published in the Distributor. 

Treasurer’s Report – Joe Goff presented the Treasurer’s report, including the final figures for the Pancake Breakfast.  The re-
port was approved. 

Distributor's Report – Pete Hyland advised articles are due by the 30th.                                                                        

4th Thursday Monthly Breakfast – Terry Collings says the next breakfast will be held at Arthur’s Restaurant in Orange, on 7/28.   

New Business – Colleen Schmidt received a thank you card from CHOC Foundation.  The club is putting together a small or-
der of Schaffer Oil at $6 per quart. 

Sunshine & Sorrow – Mark Plotkin had surgery and is coming along fine.  Lisa Bannister is overloaded with work as Doug 
Bannister is recovering from a back injury. 

Activities/Tours –  Don Ratzlaff has a correction for the tour to Original Mike’s.  It is now going to be on Saturday 7/30, with 
lunch at 11am.  The Poker run and manifold cooking tour is going to be hosted by the Parrishs at Julienne instead of Oak 
Glen, but on the same date in October. The BS session was attended by 12-13 members and they had a lively discussion.  
There will be a tour on 9/10 to Sylmar, with a signup sheet up front. The Lions Museum has asked us to attend their event. 
Don has invited both the Harbor and Whittier clubs.  Several members attended the MARC convention, with some going for 
the whole week.  Two of our members received awards of excellence.  Sheila Plotkin is the chair of the Progressive brunch 
(on 12/17 beginning at 10am).  Cost is $5 per person and due by 12/7. Directions will be in the Distributor to get to each 
house.  Don reminded us that Fullerton Airport Day happens on the second Sunday of every month, with lots of antique 
airplanes starting about 1960.  Wings & Wheels has five modern cars going.  Phil Joujon-Roche announced a swap meet on 
7/22-7/23 at Los Alamitos Racecourse.  This was not in the Distributor.  There is a $6 entry fee. 

Hard Luck Trophy – At the open forum of the meeting, Richard Parrish seemed to have won the Hard Luck Trophy by de-
fault.  However, Bob Hawkins retold the story of Marilyn Singer and her and friend standing up in the back of his Model A 
coupe during a parade.  They proceeded to do back flips out of  the rumble seat when he car jumped forward.  Both ladies 
were taken to Hoag Hospital with bruises and contusions, narrowly missing a serious injury.  Remember this story the next 
time you let someone stand on the rumble seat. 

Regional – Bev Marsh reported there will not be another regional meeting until November. 

Refreshments – Colleen Schmidt expressed appreciation to those who participated in tonight’s potluck.  Next month, desserts 
will be members with a last name of A-L, with main course last names of M-Z.  In September, we will return to our regularly 
scheduled meetings. 

Scholarship – Nothing to report. 

50th Anniversary Party –Tissy Smith announced RSVPs need to be returned by 7/31.  The event will be a luau with food, enter-
tainment, and a great time for all.  This is the time to wear your Hawaiian attire.  Joe Goff will bring the remaining license 
plates to pass out. 

Education – Our guest, Laura Jacobson of Hagerty Insurance brought tote bags for club members.  She is in charge of 
Hagerty Insurance’s brand awareness.  She suggested we visit their blog, 365 Days in a Model A.   Laura reminded us they 
have a Historical Vehicle Association to ensure vehicles of yesterday will be on the road tomorrow.  Check out the Ethanol 
petition on their website.  Don Ratzlaff presented some short film clips. 

Meeting  Adjourned – 7:40pm 
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. 

MISC  

For your viewing pleasure: the pictures from the 2011 Pancake      

Breakfast are now on the Club website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY ROSTER DRAWING (Don R) 

Alright everyone the July roster drawing has happened; you know, 

that’s where we draw a random numbered card and match that number 

to that of  an alphabetically numbered listing of  the club membership.   

The prize was $40 and the name that matched the random number was 

that of  Wayne and Martie Wiedle.  They were not present soooo; the Au-

gust drawing grows to $50.  Will your name be next?  I hope you are 

present if  it is!  Good luck; see you in August. 

Get-well wishes are long overdue for Doug Bannister.  He has been 

suffering with a very painful old back problem.  Lisa, his sister, has 

been carrying on with a load of  work at their insurance agency.  We 

are missing you both and the fire engine!  Hoping & praying you will 

be feeling your ole' self  again, very soon, Doug. 

Doris Marshall has been having some very painful leg problems.  She 

is having some tests and will see a specialist later this month.  Keep-

ing you in our prayers.   

Thinking of  and missing some old members...Vince & Joan Mariola, 

Ted & Helen Loeffler, Dan & Sylvia Adelmann, Richard & Malei Bolls, 

Curtis & Linda Buck, Greg Carcerano, Sam Craig, John Graves, Doc & 

Darlene Ingwerson, Lee & Gloria Jackson, John & Dorothy Knox, 

Larry & Gerry McKinney, Jean McMillan, Jim & Jo Nichols, Gerry & 

Sherry Reid, Rose & David Rivard, and Al Zannino.  Hoping all is well 

and we would see you all very soon.  

Sunshine & Sorrow 
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WINGS & WHEELS 2011 

Photos by Don Ratzlaff and Joanie Harris 
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New Member 

Garth & Claudia Flint 

1760 Port Manleigh Cir 

Newport Beach, CA 92660 

1930 Roadster 

(H) 949-640-1998 

(C) 949-370-3361 

(F) 949-718-1610 

Email: gflint@bpadvisors.com 

Returning Members 

Larry & Jill McDonald 

3577 N Shasta Loop 

Eugene, OR 97405 

1929Town Sedan (Briggs) 

(H) 541-461-1781 

(C) 541-915-3490 

Email: ljmc924@comcast.net 

First Joined: 1976 

 

Michael & Annette Kelley 

724 N Rose Street 

Anaheim, CA 92805 

1931 Roadster 

(H) 714-856-7158 

Email: majjkelley@aol.com 

Welcome to the Flints  

and  

Welcome back to the 
McDonalds & The Kelleys 

Early Ford Tour to the  

Baltic Countries 

Invitation to owners of all Ford 

Cars through 1931 

Tour the Baltics  

August 4 to 26, 2012 

Tour Package Includes: 

Car Shipping  

Car Liability Insurance 

All Hotels 

Many  Meals 

Entertainment 

Pre Tour Supplement: 

       Moscow & St Petersburg 

For Details Contact: 

  

Lee Chase 

 Telephone:                      

 323-938-4601 

 Facsimile:                           

 323-933-5310 

 Email:    

 modeltchase@yahoo.com 

 

PATCHES FOR THE BACK OF YOUR JACKET 

Cathy O’Brien presented these 8 inch di-

ameter patches as requested by several 

club members. They have been receive and 

will be available at the next general meet-

ing at a cost of $15.00 each.  Questions—-

Please call Cathy at: 714-777-0771 
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HISTORIANS CORNER  
 Dick Smith, Club Historian 8/2011 

In this and the coming months ahead, the 

“Historians Corner” will honor many long time 

members and some past club officers, by inviting 

them to share their memories of their love of their 

Model A Ford. These members have all been a 

positive influence, which has made this club what it 

is today. 

This month Al Zannino has written about his re-

flections of many years with his first Model A Ford. 

  

Reflections on years past: by Al Zannino 

MY “A” 

 I moved into my current home in 1974. I 

saw this 1931 Model A Ford coupe across the street 

in a neighbor’s garage with years of dust and cob-

webs dulling its black paint. It had flat tires and the 

chrome bumpers were corroded green and rusty. I 

thought it was beautiful and got really excited. With 

a little work and elbow grease I could make this car 

a nice driver. 

 I have always loved old cars and once 

owned a 1938 Chevy PU and a 1936 Ford V8 dune 

buggy. I asked if the car was for sale and how 

much. The lady owner said $10,000. Disappointed, 

I said “When you are serious about selling it, let me 

know”. 

 I got to see the old Ford drive down the 

street backfiring, misfiring, smoking, and rattling a 

couple of times, whenever one of Louise’s boy-

friends would take an interest in the car. When I 

inquired about the car, about every three or four 

years, I received the same answer that I got the very 

first time. I replied with my same answer. Some 

years later Louise put her house up for sale and it 

sold quickly. I received the call I had been waiting 

for. She asked if I knew the value of the Ford. I told 

her I did not, but she could get an appraisal and we 

could start from there. She indicated she did not 

have the slightest idea where to get someone repu-

table to appraise it. I remembered there were two 

old Ford parts stores in Orange and suggested she 

check with them. Two guys from the local Model A 

club Dennis and Bob checked out the car, got it 

running again on 3 cylinders, and made an  

offer. Louise told me she had a firm offer of $3,500 and 

she wanted $4,000. 

 I bought the Ford I had wanted for the past 12 

years. I did not even know the starting procedure for a 

Model A. I went down to the old Ford parts store 8 

miles away to buy an owner’s manual only to find out 

they had moved to a new location 1.5 miles from my 

home. After reading the manual cover to cover I went to 

take my first drive in a Model A Ford. I only had to go 

from her garage across the street to my garage, but what 

a thrill. 

 I have now owned that coupe for 25 happy years 

and every time I get in and start her up, I still get that 

same thrill. I’m not sure what it is about driving a Model 

A, but I notice that the majority of people are friendlier 

and smile when they see it. Maybe it’s because when the 

Model A’s were made the world was a gentler place. 

Life seemed to be going at a slower pace, you could seal 

a deal with a handshake instead of a contract, a man’s 

word was all you needed, and people were kinder to one 

another. Most people did not have a lot, but they 

thanked God for it, and even shared what they had. I 

think we all miss that time in America and seeing a 

Model A brings some of those thoughts back. 

I often smile when some stranger comes up to me when 

I’m getting in or out of my old Ford and tells me their 

dad or grandfather had one just like mine, …only it was 

a Chevy ….sedan… that was green…. Well close 

enough. It’s the good feeling they get when recalling 

those memories. 

 My Model A is not a show car; it’s only a driver 

with lots and lots of miles on it. I thoroughly enjoy driv-

ing my A and I am glad other folks get some joy out of 

it too. Make your neighbors happy too by driving your 

old Model A Fords as often as you can. 

Do you collect the MAFCA Restorer magazines? If 

so, I have many copies from the mid-70’s to current, 

that was donated by our members to be shared with our 

Orange County Model A members at no cost. Just con-

tact me with your issues desired. I also have older issues 

at a minimal cost from some members. 

Contact: Dick Smith, club historian at mode-

ladick@yahoo.com or call 949-770-6847 

 

This month we are supplying 12 issues to Don L. 

Henry due to his collection being damaged by a    

water leak.  
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          WINGS and WHEELS 

By  Esther Goff 

 

 

Our annual Wings & Wheels kicked off Friday, July 15.  Joe & Esther Goff, Bruce & Joanie Harris, Bev Marsh 

and Sheila Plotkin grouped together Coco’s restaurant in Garden Grove for the tandem drive to Solvang.  Don   

& Carolyn Ratzlaff and Ed & Pattie Cote came from across town and we all met up in Oxnard at a Burger     

King and had lunch.  We all drove modern cars.  This started off a wonderful time of socializing and eating. 

Drain & Doris Marshall came up with the Harbor Club.  Bev drove her white Mustang which she later             

exchanged with son Doug, who came for the Saturday Dinner.  Bev then drove this car, a T-Bird home. 

We drove then to Buellton to Split Pea Andersons, our motel.  We registered at the motel and then went out to  

the air strip to register for the event. Friday evening at the motel we sat around the pool grounds, had a happy 

hour where we shared wine, food, laughed a lot and had a lot of fun telling stories. 

Saturday morning started with a wonderful continental breakfast in the motel gazebo and then off to the airport. 

On some of the tours we doubled up.  Had the pleasure of meeting “Shadow” which is the name Bruce & Joanie 

named their car.  Joanie talks to Shadow a lot and tells him to look out for garage sales.  They are garage sale  

addicts and it was difficult to keep them from leaving the tour whenever they saw a garage sale sign and there 

were many!! 

Dom Cimarusti joined us on Saturday for the day.  Kevin & Kathleen Schaner, along with their extended family 

drove up in a 1940 Mercury.  Did you know that Kevin is one of 13 children? 

Tour stop #1 was to the Lavender fields. What a beautiful sight and the aroma from the flower fields was soft   

and sweet. 

Tour stop #2 was the Elverhoj Museum which has the history of the Danish people, memorabilia, and crafts.       

A woman was there showing us how to weave lace!!!  Our tour guide was highly informative.  They also set up   

Danish pastries along with tea and coffee for us to partake. 

Then onto a box picnic lunch at Los Alamos Park.  Exceptionally large sandwiches to select from, ham, turkey 

and vegetarian, along with potato salad, pickles, and drink. 

After this, may were pooped and rested back at the motel, but Esther, Bev and Joanie went bargain shopping in 

Solvang for a couple of hours. The stores are so quaint and if they don’t have it, it   does not exist.  Then back to 

the motel and picked up the rest of the gang and then to the airport for a catered affair of Bar BQ Tri-tip, 

chicken, many assorted salads, backed beans and dessert.  The caterers out-did themselves.                                  

After this large meal we sat around and visited for a while, giving the men a great opportunity to share/exchange 

mechanical talk and then we all walked around and looked a the cars.  There was tremendous camaraderie 

among all the participants.  Really felt like a family.  There were no plane rides on Saturday due to very windy 

conditions. 

Sunday morning was motel checkout and then to the hangers for breakfast.  They served wonderful sausage and 

Danish Ebelshivers.  These are approximately golf ball size pancake biscuits and are served with powdered sugar 

and syrup.  The wind had died down so plane rides were available. Then we started to head home around 

10:30ish. Ed & Pattie stayed on for another night.  Joanie, Bruce & Sheila left early.  We all had great concerns 

about the “carmageddon” on the 405……But it was open by 11:30 and we just breezed through.  Joe & Esther 

followed Bev as she was a little concerned about driving the T-Bird alone.  We went home by Cachuma Lake.  

What a beautiful drive and very easy to maneuver the curves. Thank you everyone who attended and knowing 

what fun and great  meals we had. I know we will all be there again next year. 
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                 CAR BARN SPECIALS 

  Member ads will run two months unless renewed.                      
Non member ads will run one month unless renewed.  

All   ads must be submitted in writing to: prhyland@att.net    
or  OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 

Orange, CA 92869-4422 

Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
                      www.mafca.com/classifieds.html  

 For Sale                           

FOR SALE:   1928 AR Tudor with extra parts 

$8,000.00 OBO Al Walters  949-290-6252                                                             
      05/11 

WANTED:I I need Both doors for 1928 or 1929 

Model A Tudor as mine are rusted out at bottom or 
damaged. Please call me at 949-581-4530 or 949-
690-2828 with price and info.  Thanks  Don Geisen                                    
                                                          06/11 

FOR SALE:.   Parts for a 1930/31 

Model A 

1) Radiator. Re-cored and has a three year warranty
               $350.00 

2) Original Clutch pressure plate-used less than 
1000 miles               $200.00 

Please call Arthur Wright @ 714-878-6536       07/11 

FOR SALE:   1929 AA 

Truck   We're in San Luis 

Obispo county and are sell-
ing our 1929 Ford Model AA 
truck. It's a stake side and 
absolutely gorgeous. Our 
grandpa was a member of 
the Model A club is Paso Robles, CA. We want this 
truck to go to a good home. This is a ton and 1/2 
with Oak stakes.  It has been in numerous parades 
and is really a crowd pleaser. It's in great condition 
on the inside and is beautiful outside.  

Christine & Patrick Conte 

805-237-7509                08/11 

  

 

FOR SALE:.   1930 Ford 

Model A Roadster fully re-

stored for sale. I have attached     
pictures and the car is located in 
Simi Valley.  

Paul Giddings                       
Phone: (805)581-6472                                  

pgiddings@sbcglobal.net 

 FOR SALE:   31 Dlx Tudor 

Beautiful to look at, fantastic to 
drive, idles like a dream 
and horn has that wonderful 
Ahooga you're looking for.  

It has base coat/clear coat 
paint, mohair interior, carpets, 
trunk, turn signals, stone guard and a working wiper.  

 Achieved a Blue Ribbon and Touring Marc 
of Excellence with 482 points at the MARC National 
Meet last month in San Diego. It was driven there and 
back.  

Show it off at local cruise nights, drive it on tours, enter 
MARC judging events and take home your own medal-
lion.  

Call Richard at 714-393-8582 (Cell).                                  

Car is garaged in Anaheim $18,500.00    08/11 

  

 

 

 

 

  

FOR SALE: 1925 Dodge 

"CC" Huckster A unique pro-

ject of a fairly rare original type 
truck, quite complete with most of 
the parts. Has been in the same 
family for decades. Last ran in 1981, 
stored inside. Call Howard Denghausen at 949.735.2580 
for more pictures and details.   

 

WANTED   Original 1931 radiator shell 

in restorable condition. No cracks or extra holes 
please. Email pictures to Glenn Johnson                  
530-644-1250             gsleasing@sbcglobal.net         08/11 

tel:805-237-7509
tel:%28805%29581-6472
mailto:pgiddings@sbcglobal.net


 

 

   

 

 Deadline for next Distributor 

 August 29, 2011 

 Type or write all articles and advertisements 
and e-mail to: newsletter@ocmafc.com  
Or mail to: 244 No.Goldenspur Way,  

Orange, CA 92869-4422  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Class Mail 
Web Site: www.ocmafc.com 

            

General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

August 11, 2011 
Pot Luck at 6:00PM in the regular meeting 

room with the General Meeting immediately 
following. 

Bring Your Favorite Dish 
A-M Bring Salad or Desert 

N-Z Bring main Dish 
CHOC Hospital Complex 

455 South Main St. Orange CA 
From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room is 
accessible from the parking structure.  

 


